
 
Sun   City   Hilton   Head   Computer   Club 

Minutes   of   the   General   Meeting 

September   21,   2017 

 

 

 

Opening   Remarks:       Mark   Davis 

Good   Afternoon,   I   would   like   to   begin   by   welcoming   back   all   snowbirds   in 

the   audience,   all   full‑timers   who   endured   the   heat   of   our   summer 

weather   and   all   survivors   of   Hurricane   Irma!      Can   you   believe   the   first   day 

of   Fall   is   tomorrow!      At   this   time,   I   would   like   to   recognize   Honey   Burt 

and   Bill   Dreyer   both   of   whom   were   selected   as   our   2017   Rasmussen   Award 

recipients,   the   highest   award   for   service   that   our   club   awards   each   year. 

Additionally,   we   are   recognizing   Bill   and   Honey   as   our   Volunteers   of   the 

Month   for   September.      At   this   time,   I   would   like   Honey   and   Bill   to   join   me 

here   at   the   lectern.   (Presentation   of   awards   to   Honey   and   Bill).   Honey 

and   Bill   were   originally   recognized   for   the   Rasmussen   Award   at   our   yearly 

Volunteer   Party   in   May.      I   felt   that   it   was   important   to   follow   up   with 

providing   each   of   them   with   a   certificated   at   our   first   Fall   Membership 

Meeting   so   that   our   members   are   aware   of   this   of   their   service   to   our 

club. 

  
In   closing,   many   of   you   may   not   be   aware   that   I   experienced   a   medical 

intervention   during   late   May   and   the   entire   month   of   June,   as   well   as 

having   been   out   of   the   country   in   April   cruising   the   coast   of   South 

America   with   my   wife.      During   that   time   Chuck   Cameron,   our   club’s   Vice 

President,   stepped   up   and   took   charge   of   all   club   activities   until   I   was 

able   to   return.   Chuck,   please   join   me   here   at   the   lectern.   (Recognizing 

Chuck   for   his   service   to   the   club.) 

  
Carol   Treanor   the   lectern   is   all   yours   to   present   the   Treasurer’s   report. 

  



Committee   Reports  

 
Treasurer:   Carol   Treanor 
Since   we   last   met   in   April,   we   have   taken   in   income   of   $3,301   consisting 
dues   of   $1,940,   education   fees   for   classes   of   $793   and   printing   fees   of 
$568.      During   the   same   period   we   spent   $11,600   primarily   $3,664   for   the 
volunteer   party,   $2,885   for   our   annual   subscription   for   Ancestry   Library 
and   $3000   to   replace   9   monitors.      This   gives   us   a   checking   account 
balance   of   $24,858,   a   CD   of   $20,921   for   total   assets   of   $45,779. 
 
Membership:      Brian   Gilroy 
 
Monitors:   Wes   Reutter 
To   date,   42   Monitors   have   logged   1387   hours   of   service. 
 
Education:   Robin   Seaver 
We   just   completed   our   first   week   of   fall   Computer   classes.   We   have   a 
few   seats   left   in   September   classes   next   week.   October   classes   are 
posted   under   the   Classes   menu,   Next   Month   tab,   and   will   go   on   sale 
starting   at   1   pm   Friday   9/22. 
 
Programs:   Honey   Burt 
I   will   introduce   Rich   DeAsla,   our   speaker   for   today,   and   also   mention 
our   October   Program   presented   by   Hugh   Dinwiddie 
 
 
Respectfully   submitted, 
 
 
Norma   Stewart,   Secretary 
 
 


